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Government by the People, for the 
People? 

"Our government should work for us, not against us, help us, not hurt 
us." These words spoken by Barack Obama at the Democratic National 
Convention ring with truth. Unfortunately, though, in Honolulu they 
do not reflect the reality of city government. Our city officials, 
under the leadership of Mayor Mufi Hannemann, are refusing to stop a 
train that will carry us head on into economic and environmental 
disaster. 

Trade unions and businesses which stand to benefit from the steel on 
steel rail support it, as do many city bureaucrats dependent on Mufi 
for their jobs. But there are 35,000 or 45,000 or 49,000 voters, 
depending on how one defines voter, who want alternatives. Their 
concerns should not be dismissed. Only after a protracted struggle by 
citizen groups did the city agree to a City and County of Honolulu 
question on the November 4th ballot asking, "Should the city build a 
steel wheel on steel rail transit system?" Nearly half of the 
citizens of Hawaii fully understood the dire consequences of such a 
system, and voted "No!" 

The proposed steel on steel rail will be an elevated 20 to 40 foot 
high cement structure climbing to 70 feet at U.H. Manoa and 125 feet 
at Ala Moana Center, stretching from Kapolei to Ala Moana and U.H. 
Manoa with spurs to the airport and along the Ala Wai. On Nimitz 
Avenue between Ka'ai Street, Bishop Street, and Halekauwila, the 20 
foot elevation will run along the water. Stations will be 
strategically placed at 32 sites, one 5 stories high across from Aloha 
Tower and one 12 stories tall at Ala Moana Center. No one along this 
route will be able to escape the racket of steel on steel trains 
roaring by. No one will be able to escape the blight on the aina. 

The costs to the taxpayer are staggering. Some states have no sales 
tax; others have no property tax; some have no tax on food or 
medications; still other states have no income tax. But in Hawaii we 
have them all, except in place of a sales tax we have a more insidious 
tax, a 4% excise tax, a tax on business transactions at every level 
which is passed on to the consumer. Hannemann added a "county 
surcharge" of .5% to the excise tax to help finance the rail, giving 
us a rate of 4.5%. If businesses choose to pass on their excise tax 
liability to the consumer, this tax can be as high as 4.712%. 

Add this to our high cost of living, and the financial burden becomes 
untenable. The cost of the steel on steel rail, with inflation and 
cost overruns, is now projected to be about 7 billion dollars. With 
the burden of maintaining a corrosion prone steel on steel system, an 
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impractical choice for an island surrounded by ocean, the costs go 
even higher. We will pay, our children will pay, and our 
grandchildren will pay for a system that with rapidly advancing 
technology will become obsolete as fast as it is built. 

By not presenting alternatives to steel on steel rail technology, the 
mayor leads many voters to think the choice is rail or nothing. Yet 
there are alternatives to steel on steel rail, well integrated and 
carefully thought out systems that would ease the traffic nightmare at 
a fraction of the cost and environmental destruction. The coordination 
of ferries, high occupancy toll lanes, fleets of mini buses, traffic 
lights, contra flow lanes, bicycle routes, and the use of new 
underpasses while encouraging telecommunication and staggered work 
hours would be less invasive, less costly, and more flexible than a 
steel on steel rail system. There may even be another less invasive, 
less costly, and more flexible rapid transit system that would work 
for Oahu commuters. 

Honolulu needs a mayor who works for all the people, not just those 
who contribute to his campaign or who will profit from the steel on 
steel rail system. An honest reappraisal of the rail issue would help 
citizens feel their government is working for them. An honest and 
effective mayor would look at the current economic recession and have 
the integrity to scrap a rail system that will bankrupt the future, 
become obsolete before it is finished, and wreak havoc on Oahu's 
fragile ecosystem. 
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